
No. RT-llOI7/13/2005 - MVL
Government of India

Ministry of Road Transport and Highways

To

Transport Bhawan, 1, Parliament Street
New Delhi - 110001 ,

Dated: 10.2.2017

The Principal Secretaries (Transport)/The Secretaries (Transport)/The Transport
Commissionersof all the States/U'I'Administrations

Subject: Fitment of speed limiting devices - reg.

Sir /Madam,

. Reference is invited to this Ministry's letter dated 2nd August 2016 on the above subject.
Smce then the MoRTH has received several references regarding the imposition of restrictive
conditionson the supplyof SpeedLimitingDevices(SLD).

2. In continuationto the guidelinesissuedvide letter of even number dated 2nd August 2016
and in supersession of all earlier guidelines, the undersigned is directed to clarify further as
follows:

a) there are no requirementsfor the registration/empanelmentand/or selectionof vendorsby
the State Governments for the fitrnent of SLDs in privately owned vehicles. The only
requirementis that the SLD shouldbe type approvedby the authorizedtesting agenciesas
per CMVR.A list of suchauthorizedtestingagenciesis enclosed.

b) any such empanelment/restrictivepractices including the imposition of any additional
criteria for SLDmanufacturerswould restrict competition,may lead to higher prices, hurt
the interestof the consumersand raise legitimateconcernsregardingunfairpractices.

3. The State Governments may, however, choose to impose eligibility and price criteria
while selecting the vendors for fitment of SLDs on their vehicles owned by it or any SRTUs,
corporations or a local authority under their control.

4. It is requested that registering authorities be suitably advised to ensure strict
compliance with the above guidelines.

(~
Joint Secretary (Transport)

Email: abhay.damle@gov.in


